
WHATCOM COUNTY 
SHERIFF'S OFFICE 

BILL ELFO 
SHERIFF 

MEMORANDUM 

PUBLIC SAFETY 
BUILDING 

TO: Satpal Sidhu, County Executive 

FROM: Sheriff Bill Elfo, Director 
John Gargett, Deputy Director 
Whatcom County Sheriff’s Office Division of Emergency Management 

RE: Interlocal Agreement between City of Bellingham and 
Whatcom County for 800 Radio services 

DATE: March 24, 2022 

Attached is an interlocal agreement between the City of Bellingham and Whatcom County for your review and 
signature. 

 Background and Purpose

The purpose of this Agreement is to set forth the terms and conditions upon which the City
may provide the Whatcom County Sheriff’s Office (“WCSO”) with access to and use of the City
of Bellingham’s 800MHz Radio Network (“800 Network”).  Operation on the 800 Network
requires that the Radios be programmed and activated in the Network by the City Radio Shop
or an approved vendor working in partnership with the City Radio Shop.

 Funding Amount and Source

Funding for this interlocal agreement is through the existing communications cost centers
(1673519001, 16700, 1003519001, 2920). The amount is determined each year based on the
number of radios.  The contract amount for 2022 is $5,040.

If you have questions, please contact John Gargett (JGargett@co.whatcom.wa.us) or 360-778-7160.

Our Vision: The Office of Sheriff: Dedicated to making Whatcom County the Safest in the State through Excellence in Public Safety. 
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